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May the new year of 5783 be a good
year for you and your loved ones. We

pray that you will be blessed with good
health and happiness in this new year. 

May this new year be one of peace in
our hearts, our homes and the world. 

Wishing you a shanah tovah u'm'tukah --           
a good and sweet year! 

L'Shanah Tovah

Rabbi Amy Bigman

Administrator Patty and Ken Warshaw

Director of Congregational Life-Long Learning Dr.Margot Valles and Dr.Sean Valles 

President Todd Cook and Rebecca Bahar-Cook

Cantor Emerita Pamela and Dr. Charles Schiffer 

 



Please join us for Shabbat Services celebrating
our Board Installation and Volunteer Shabbat  

Friday, September 23, 7:00 p.m.

Have you...
Led Shabbat worship services?
Sang in the choir?
Served as Cantorial soloist or service leader on Friday evenings?
Chanted Torah or Haftarah?
Volunteered in the religious school?
Served on a synagogue committee?
Served on our congregation's board?
Served on the Sisterhood board or on a Sisterhood committee?
Prepared, served or cleaned-up after a meal or event?
Served as an usher for a Shabbat and/or holy day worship?
Worked in or outside of our building? 

We wish to honor all volunteers who have helped our
congregation during the 2021-2022 year
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A Letter from Rabbi Bigman

[The month of Elul] is the "get ready" month before the High Holidays, and the more we do in
preparation in advance of the holidays, the more we will personally benefit. We need that focus
as individual Jews now more than ever.

A la David Letterman, I offer ten suggestions...:

#10 – Break your daily routine. Identify one bad habit you wish to break. Focus on the good
qualities of others and not their bad qualities. Begin to let go of your anger, resentment and
hurt. Clean up your language. If you wouldn’t say certain things in front of a child or your
mother, then don’t say it at all, ever.

#9 – Take your shoes off.  A "USA Today" study reported years ago that those who habitually
kick off their shoes under the dining table, desk or pew tend to live three years longer than the
average American. Your feet are like the soul. Feet bound for too long begin to stink, and
cloistered souls prevent divine light from shining forth.

#8 – Meditate – ...Meditation is a means to become more aware and conscious... Meditation
trains us to listen to what is happening within and around us, and consequently to be more
present with our loved ones.

#7 – Exercise every day – Walk, swim, ride a bicycle, and keep your body toned. Whenever
possible, walk the stairs. Park at the far end of a parking lot. The number of calories we burn
this way will result in the loss of pounds over the course of a year, lower our heart rates,
reduce our blood pressure, create a healthier physique, and enable us to feel a greater sense of
well-being. At the same time, reduce the number of calories we take in, eliminate sugar and
salt, and eat well (see #6 for occasional relief!).

#6 – Do one "wild" thing each day, such as: 
• Have an ice cream 
• Eat chocolate
• Buy a loved one a gift for no good reason at unexpected times
• Laugh whenever possible

The month of Elul began on the last Shabbat of August. As we journey towards the High Holy Days, which
begin at sundown on Sunday, September 25, I hope these excerpts from an article written by Rabbi John
Rosove in "The Jewish Journal" [August 22, 2014] will be helpful. He titled his article "10 Suggestions For
Elul":
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A Letter from Rabbi Bigman
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• Stretch everywhere
• Sing in the shower
• Say hello to a perfect stranger...
• Be kind for no reason at all 
• Let the guy cut in front of you in traffic...

#5 – Learn to say "No" more often when you are overtaxed and exhausted. And say "Yes"
to spending time doing those things that feed your soul, inspire you, infuse you with
strength, and draw you closer to the people you love and care most about. Read great
literature. Find great teachers. Do mitzvot that accentuate kindness... 

#4 – Strengthen your friendships – Express gratitude to your dear ones more freely. Tell
them why they are precious to you.

#3 – Come to worship services more often. Join with others as a community in praise and
prayer. Studies indicate that those who worship regularly in community are less lonely and
actually live longer.

#2 – Light candles on Shabbat even if you are alone. Buy or bake challah and fill your cup
with good wine (or juice) to the very top – and then drink it all! Acknowledge God’s
presence everywhere. Feel humility before the Creator. Know that all creation is
interconnected within the great Oneness of God.

#1 – Learn Torah. Take advantage of adult learning opportunities. Find one verse or more
in the Hebrew Bible that speaks to you personally, and let it become your "mantra." It may
be "Vay’hi or – Let there be light!" "V’ahavta l’reiacha kamocha – Love your fellow as
yourself," "V’ahavta et Adonai Eloheicha – Love Adonai your God," "Tzedek tzedek tirdof –
Justice, justice shall you pursue," "Shiviti Adonai l’negdi tamid – I have set God always
opposite me." "Sh’ma Yisrael.… – Listen O Israel, Adonai is our God, Adonai alone!" Commit
the verse to memory. Make it your own. Say it to yourself frequently and become its
words.

I hope you find Rabbi Rosove's Elul suggestions helpful as you journey through this month of Elul,
preparing for the High Holy Days. I look forward to seeing you for Selichot and Yamim Nora'im worship.
May you and your loved ones be blessed with a year of good health and much joy! HAPPY 5783!



Taught by Rabbi Amy Bigman 

Never had a chance to go to religious school? Or perhaps you’ve forgotten some of what
you learned as a child?  Pursuing an interfaith relationship and want to understand your
partner’s religion? Or perhaps you are thinking of  becoming Jewish? Then this is the course
for you! We will learn about holidays, life cycle events, prayer, and much more. 

Introduction to Judaism is free for Shaarey Zedek members and $36 for non-members.
(Please note: Students will be  asked to purchase books to supplement the lessons taught in
class.) 

Classes will meet on Wednesdays from 6:30-8:30 p.m. on the dates listed below. 
Pre-registration is required. 
 
    Wednesdays, 
    September 14, 21 & 28; 
    October 12, 19 & 26; 
    December 7 & 14. 
   (No classes in November.)

For further information, please contact Rabbi Amy Bigman at 351-3570 or via e-mail at  
rabbibigman@shaareyzedek.com. The deadline for registration will be September 6.

______ Yes, I want to participate in the Introduction to Judaism course! 
______ My check for $36 made payable to Congregation Shaarey Zedek is enclosed. 
______ I am a Shaarey Zedek member. 
Name_______________________________________________________________ 
Address_____________________________________________________________ 
Phone #______________________ E-mail address_________________________ 

Please return this form and payment by September 6 to: 
Rabbi Amy Bigman 
Congregation Shaarey Zedek, 1924 Coolidge Road, East Lansing, MI 48823

Introduction To Judaism
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Please join Congregations Kehillat Israel and Shaarey Zedek




for a special

Selichot Service and Program

as we prepare for the High Holy Days

 







Saturday, September 17

at Congregation Kehillat Israel

2014 Forest Road

Lansing

 










7:00 p.m. Worship led by Rabbi Amy Bigman and 

Rabbi Dr. Matthew Kaufman

7:30 p.m. Program:  “On Repentance and Repair”
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Our Tashlikh Service will be combined with a “Happy Birthday to the World” party for children, complete
with cake and festivities.  All are welcome to join us at Ferguson Park.   
  

Letters of Reciprocity to attend High Holy Days services at other congregations are available to any
Shaarey Zedek member-in-good-standing.  Please contact Patty Warshaw in the office. As is our policy,
college students are welcome to join us.  They must show a valid student identification card upon entering
the synagogue.  
  

Helpers are needed Friday, September 23 at 10:00 a.m. to exchange our prayer books to the High Holy
Days edition.  Prayer books currently in the pews must be moved to the choir room and replaced with the
High Holy Days prayer books.     
  

Bakers and volunteers are needed to prepare desserts and set up for our Rosh Hashanah Oneg on
Sunday, September 25 at 10:00 a.m. Please contact Mitzi Goldstein at 930-2915 to sign up.Thank you. 
  
*Healing service-Please note: Due to the nature of the Healing Service and the mood we would like to
impart, entrance to the Minkhah service will not begin until the Healing Service has concluded.  Thank you
for your understanding and cooperation. 

High Holy Days Worship Schedule
Sunday, September 25  
Rosh Hashanah Evening
7:30 p.m. Worship Service  
Monday, September 26 
Rosh Hashanah Day 1 
9:00 a.m. Children's Service (Tent)  
10:30 a.m. Adult Morning Service  
4:00 p.m. Tashlikh/ Birthday Party for the World (Ferguson Park)
Tuesday, September 27 
Rosh Hashanah Day 2 
9:00 a.m. Conservative Morning Service  
Tuesday, October 4 
Kol Nidrei Evening 
7:30 p.m. Worship Service  
Wednesday, October 5 
Yom Kippur Day 
9:00 a.m. Children's Service  
10:30 a.m. Adult Morning Service  
1:30 p.m. Adult Education  
3:00 p.m. Healing Service  
3:30 p.m. Minkhah Service  
5:00 p.m. Yizkor  
5:30 p.m. Neilah  
6:30 p.m. Break Fast  
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SYNAGOGUE NEWS

Sunday, September 25, following the worship service



We need Bakers, Buyers and Helpers!



Please bring your "Goodies" to Shaarey Zedek between 10:00 a.m. and noon on
Sunday, September 25



Cookies... Cupcakes... Candy...  Fruit... Cheese... Apples.... 



You can't bake? That's OK. We still need your help setting up and traying

goodies at 10:00 a.m. and cleaning up after the Oneg. 

L'Shanah Tovah Tikatevu!   Rosh Hashanah Oneg

HEY, KIDS! 
It’s time for the High Holy Days and we have special     

services just for you! 
  

If you are in the 5th grade or younger, please join us in the tent outside for worship! 
  

Monday, September 26 
   Rosh Hashanah for Families 9:00 a.m. 

  
    Wednesday, October 5 

Yom Kippur for Families 9:00 a.m. 
            Bring your parents, grandparents, siblings, aunts, uncles and friends! 

           (Please make sure the adults bring their tickets.) 
  

    
Shanah Tovah—Happy New Year! 

  

Please contact Mitzi Goldstein
930-2915 or goldstein@gmail.com



Dear Shaarey Zedek Families,

It has been our tradition for many years to take the opportunity during the High
Holiday Season to go above and beyond our regular support of those in our community
who may need additional assistance.

Over the last few years, while everything around us has been changing rapidly from
one moment to the next, one thing has remained consistent – our commitment to
helping our community through difficult times.  We will distribute bags in Rosh
Hashanah and ask that you use them to fill with items to be donated to the Greater
Lansing Food Bank. While the Greater Lansing Food Bank is once again accepting
physical donations, please feel welcome to provide monetary donations instead.  The
Greater Lansing Food Bank is able to stretch our dollars further than our canned goods.

Additionally, an envelope will be attached to the bags with which you can make a
donation to MAZON. Through MAZON, Jews give voice to the Torah’s call for justice, and
embrace the traditional Jewish commitment to sustain the hungry.

The MAZON Mission Statement: Inspired by Jewish values and ideals, MAZON is a
national advocacy organization working to end hunger among people of all faiths
and backgrounds in the United States and Israel.

Their goals can only be accomplished with the support of our great Jewish community,
and we urge Shaarey Zedek families to continue our tradition of support for their work
and make a donation to this organization.  To learn more about MAZON, please visit
their website http://www.mazon.org.

Because of our congregation’s continuous support, the Tzedakah Committee has been
able to make donations to the Greater Lansing Food Bank and MAZON, but also local to
the MSU Student Food Bank.

The MSU Student Food Bank serves MSU students experiencing food insecurity by
providing free food and related items.  To learn more about how you can provide
support, please visit http://www.foodbank.msu.edu.

Thank you for your participation in this year’s food drive!

The Tzedakah Committee

High Holy Days Food & Toiletries Drive
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SZRSSZRSSZRS

.

Tiny Taste of SZRS
W E D N E S D A Y ,  S E P T E M B E R  7  A T  5 : 0 0  P . M .

Have you been considering Shaarey Zedek Religious School for your family?
Wanna check out whether it's right for your kids? Have young children who
are nervous about attending? Come to this event to get a small taste of the
SZRS experience! 

This event is particularly geared towards new families or families with
younger children. 

First Day of School 
for Kadima (0-4 yr olds), 

for Gan (Pre-K / K) and 1st- through 7th-Graders
S U N D A Y ,  S E P T E M B E R  1 1  A T  9 : 3 0  A . M .

Join us for a school-wide Havdalah ritual at 9:30 a.m. in the sanctuary,
followed by coffee and pastries in the social hall for parents and guardians.
Menahelet (Director) Margot will be there to answer any questions you may
have. 

Students in Gan through 7th grade will go to their classrooms immediately
following Havdalah.

If you have kids between 0- and 4-years old, learn all about our Kadima
program with a Meet & Greet at 10:00 a.m. with Morah (teacher) Karen. This
year there will be separate but consecutive programming for children under 2
and over 2 years old. 

The first day of school for Tichon (highschool) will be Sunday, Oct. 23.

STILL HAVEN'T REGISTERED? NO PROBLEM! CHECK OUT THE FORM ON THE NEXT PAGE. 
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Thanks for an awesome first ever

Kehillat Zedek Summer Camp!
JOIN US NEXT SUMMER!

Partnering with Moving Traditions

Kehillat Zedek Game Days / Café Ivrit


Did you make new friends from KI at summer camp? Wanna see
them throughout the year? Or, wanna hang more with your
religious school friends? Or, wanna make new Jewish friends? 

Join us every second Sunday of the month after SZRS for games
and fun! We will alternate hosting with KI.  
The first event will be at KI on October 9. 

Hope to see you there!

SZRSSZRSSZRS

We're upping our B-Mitzvah game by using  Moving Traditions' extensive,
field-tested curriculum for B-Mitzvah Family Education Program! We will
be holding three sessions using their exceptional family education
programming and a series of experiential programs geared towards sixth-
and seventh-graders during the SZRS school day.
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Sisterhood News
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Sisterhood 
Kick-Off Meeting

Gift Shop News



We are back in person on the first day of
religious school, Sunday, September 11. 

 Please visit us for all your Judaica needs. 




Sisterhood News
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will take place on 
Sunday, September 11, 1:00 p.m. 

Davis Family Social Hall
with lunch and a speaker. 

Please RSVP to wrenyk@aol.com 

Gettin' Cheeky With Her 



We are so excited to announce that the
Author Ariella Elovic will be doing a reading

and Q&A zoom for her book Cheeky which is
currently being developed as a series by
"SNL" writers for Peacock. Cheeky is the

"...funny, exuberant, inspiring antidote to
body shame - a full-color graphic memoir

celebrating the imperfections of the author's
female body in all its glory." Pre-registration

will be available in September. Those that pre-
register will receive a signed copy of the book!

More details to follow.
Date of Event: October 22 

Yom-Kippur Break-Fast



Don't forget to send in your
reservation  by September 28th,

please 

mailto:wrenyk@aol.com
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JOIN OUR SHAAREY ZEDEK FAMILY FOR

THE YOM KIPPUR BREAK-FAST



WEDNESDAY, October 5
following the Neilah Service



Please RSVP by Wednesday, September 28 

No walk-ins, please.



     Any questions call Roslyn 230-6065





Send checks payable to Congregation Shaarey Zedek Sisterhood







Mail to:
Roslyn Covey

2320 Sapphire Lane
East Lansing, MI  48823






      
Name:______________________________________________________________






Number of Adults (Age 13 and up)……………$20.00  X _______ =  ___________



Number of Children (Age 6-12)………………..$  8.00  X _______ =____________



Number of Children (Under 6)……………………Free  X________=____________







         Total Amount enclosed $____________







GENERAL FUND



A generous donation was made to
support our Shabbat picnics by
Jeffrey and Vida Rothstein

To honor the Yahrtzeits of Walter
and Nellie Balzer and in support of
the August Picnic                             
        Bonnie, Dick and Andy Radway 

Gifts, Honors and Memorials

Cemetery Perpetual Care Fund
Maureen Gladstone Flower and Social
Engagement Fund
Ruth E. Rome Endowed Music Fund
Florence Rudman Education Fund
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Shapiro Endowed Religious School Fund
CSZ Endowment Fund
L’ Dor Vador Fund

Congregation Shaarey Zedek is grateful for
your generous contributions to our designated
funds. These funds enable the congregation to
offer services and programs that would not
otherwise be available. While donations of any
amount are most welcome, due to rising costs,
a minimum donation of $18 will be required in
order to receive a listing in the “Bulletin” and
acknowledgment to a recipient.
This policy applies to these funds :

· Jeanette Abeles Scholar-In-Residence Fund 
· Bette Sue Rittman All Children Are Special  
  Fund
· Bernard Friedland Educational Fund
· Bubbe Lynn Rycus Beautification Fund
· Building Fund
· Henry Fine and Annette Fine Burke Library  
  Fund
· David and Carrol Kahn Cultural Fund
· Joseph & Jeanette Lutvak Fund
· Joseph and Mable Meites Education Fund
· Jerry Cohen Photography Fund
· Esther and Justin Morrison Fund
· Landscape Fund
· Planned Giving Fund
· Prayer Book Fund
· Robert Goodman Music Fund
· Sophie Radway Memorial PJ Library Fund
· Cantor Pamela Schiffer Caring Community 
  Fund
· Rabbi Morton and Aviva Hoffman Tzedakah 
  Fund
 
Also included are these funds. Please make
separate checks payable to these funds:

 

Honor your loved one with a leaf, acorn or rock on our Tree of Life in the Shaarey Zedek lobby. What a wonderful gift
to honor family and friends on their birthdays/anniversaries, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, Confirmation, graduations, etc., any

kind of Simcha. Proceeds go to support our General Fund.  Contact Patty Warshaw in the Shaarey Zedek office.
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SHAPIRO ENDOWMENT FUND



In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Jacob
Shapiro
        Jen and Dave Thompson 
        and family 

ESTHER AND JUSTIN MORRISON
FUND




Happy Birthday to: 
      Steve Flaster 
      Thea Glicksman 
      Lauren Warshaw 
      Suzanne Lowe 
      Ros Covey 
      Burt Altman 
      David Mittleman  
Happy Anniversary to: 
      Jenny and Jordan Glass 
      Marlene and Burt Altman 
In memory of Irv Kanat 
New Year's Greetings to Rabbi
Bigman, Cantor Schiffer and all of
her friends, especially to Patty
Warshaw for all she does for
everybody.
Wishing all my Shaarey Zedek family
a healthy and peaceful New Year.
 Good Yontif 
               Esther Morrison 

RUTH E. ROME MUSIC FUND



In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Susi
Greiner 
        Jen and Dave Thompson                 
        and family
  

Thank you 
 to the Maureen Gladstone
Endowed Flower and Social

Engagement Fund for its
support of our Shabbat

picnics  
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Birthdays

Mazal Tov
SYNAGOGUE NEWS
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Anniversaries
1. Ken Adams, Leia Kasen 
2. V Collins, Brenda Hull 
8. Thea Glicksman 
10. Vicki Brown 
11. Zachary Dyme  
12. Amy Rosenberg, Lauren Warshaw 
13. Oliver Jodoin, Michele Meyrowitz, Jason Moser
18. Suzanne Lowe, Jill Mittleman 
19. Ros Covey, Charles Feger, Nell Kuhnmuench 
22. Wilbert Hines 
23. Howard Rittman 
24. Beth Brauer, Rosanne Cherkinsky, Kenneth
Norris, Darlene Morgan, Jordan Thompson 
26. Jennifer Thompson 
28. Talia Kalay 
29. Burt Altman, David Mittleman 
30. Sean Valles 

5.    Todd Cook and Rebecca Bahar-Cook 
6.    Laura Lund and Charles Feger, 
       Iris and Stephen Linder, 
       Jeff and Vida Rothstein  
11.  Linda Gold and Michael Ranieri  
12. Marlene and Burt Altman  
13. Razvan and Miriam Adam 

MAZAL TOV to…. 
Monica and Lewis Resnick on the
birth of their grandson, Alejandro
(Alex) Carlos Trevino Jr., on July 29.

 Alejandro is the son of Anjelita and AJ
Trevino. 

COUPON BOOK  FUNDRAISER FOR SOPHIE RADWAY MEMORIAL PJ LIBRARY FUND 

Save money --  lots of money! -- and support our community by purchasing a SAVE AROUND
coupon book.   Coupon savings for restaurants, golf courses, assorted retail stores and other
vendors are included in the book.   
 The cost is $25 of which $12.50 comes back to the congregation and will be used to support the
Sophie Radway Memorial PJ Library Fund, which sends free Jewish books monthly to Jewish
children in our area who are ages 6 months - 8 years old.   
Please contact Patty Warshaw in the Shaarey Zedek office (351-3570, ext. 1) or Burt Altman (285-
9783) from 7-9 p.m. if you would like to purchase a coupon book.    
Thank you for supporting  the Sophie Radway PJ Library Program at Congregation Shaarey Zedek!
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SYNAGOGUE NEWS

RB Brown

Anita Baron

Aviva Panush 

Alan Zohott 

Igor Guro 

Celia Guro 

Char Epstein  

Shari Wilson




Prayers of Healing
are sent to: 

It is our custom to read the names of those in need of
healing at our Friday evening and Saturday morning Shabbat
services. If you would like the name of a loved one read at
services, please contact the synagogue office by noon on
Friday. 

Please note: In order to keep our list current, a new list will be
started each month. Names from the previous month will not be
retained. Thank you.

NEW MEMBERS!

Kim Roth 
1234 Zimmer Place 
Williamston, MI 48895 
Kimroth1234@gmail.com 
313-443-3334 

PLEDGE FORMS
2022-2023 membership form and first quarter
payments must be received in order for High
Holy Day tickets to be sent. Please contact
Patty Warshaw at
executive@shaareyzedek.com if you need
another copy of the form. ﻿Thank you for your
support of Congregation Shaarey Zedek.

                REWARDS PROGRAM
 

If you shop at Kroger, you probably have a
Kroger Plus card. Not only can it save you money
on your purchases, but can help our synagogue,
too! Simply log on to:
www.krogercommunityrewards.com  
to sign up. You will need your Plus card and our
congregation's code— 84431. A percentage of
your purchases will be donated to Shaarey
Zedek-at no cost to you. Thank you for your
support. 

SIMCHAGRAM MISSED
Evie Gladstone will be celebrating her 95th birthday
on October 11.  Regretfully, we did not have her
listed on the most recent Simchagram form.  If you
would like to honor her, please contact Patty
Warshaw at executive@shaareyzedek.com and we
will send a card to her on this special milestone.

DIRECTORY UPDATE



Steve and Madeline Flaster 
6335 Gullstrand St, Apt 278,
San Diego, CA 92122 
Phone and e-mail are the same 

welcome to our congregation!



 

Hi!  I’m Paige Goorin and I will
be celebrating Bat Mitzvah in
October.  For my mitzvah project
I am organizing a stuffed animal
drive for S.A.F.E., a non-profit
organization that collects new
and gently-used stuffed animals
and redistributes them to
emergency organizations, such
as police and fire & rescue
departments.
 

Brenda and John McCLoud 
1740 Nemoke Trail, Apt 3,
Haslett, MI 48840 
775-461-9510 (hers) 
775-450-6732 (his) 
Jwmbrm79@gmail.com  

Stuffed Animals for Emergencies is accepting donations at
Congregation Shaarey Zedek September 1-15.
Donations must be CLEAN and FREE OF TEARS, STAINS, or
ODORS. S.A.F.E. does NOT accept battery-operated toys, dolls,
or stuffed animals.
To learn more, you may go to
www.stuffedanimalsforemergencies.org
Thank you for supporting my project!

Help Support S.A.F.E.!

mailto:Kimroth1234@gmail.com
mailto:executive@shaareyzedek.com
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com/


Join us on September 17 for our Tot Program at 10:30 a.m.  
We will have a fun project followed by a snack/lunch. At

approximately 11:15 a.m. Rabbi Bigman will lead us in a few
Shabbat prayers and songs.
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WELCOMEWELCOME
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Terry Selman

Terry Selman is a recent (fall of 2020) transplant to Lansing from
Southfield, where she and her late husband Jerry raised their daughter
Mel.  Terry taught secondary school for 30 years in Detroit and
Farmington as well as 3rd grade at Temple Emanu-El, in Oak Park, for 10
years before becoming active with the Sisterhood, leading weekday
minyanim, conducting a cooking class for Pesach, and other programs.
Terry has also been involved with Sisterhood and religious school here at
Shaarey Zedek since she moved here.

Karen Shapiro



Karen Shapiro has lived in Okemos and been a member of
Shaarey Zedek for 10 years.  She is a member of the SZRS

Education Committee. Additionally, Karen is very active in the
Okemos school community. Her daughter, Josie, is a senior at

Okemos High School and is a Madricha at SZRS.  Her son, Jacob,
just became bar mitzvah this summer, is in 8th grade at Chippewa

Middle School and will be attending SZRS high school.  

Some of the members of Shaarey Zedek who had a tour of the Jackson Field press box and other areas of
interest in the stadium with Jesse Goldberg-Strassler, the Voice of the Lansing Lugnuts and Shaarey Zedek

member, on August 21

August Lugnuts Family Event

TO OUR NEW BOARD MEMBERSTO OUR NEW BOARD MEMBERS



B’Nai Brith
Bowling!

Sunday Mornings Fall/Winter 11 a.m.
Welcome to the Interfaith fun weekend

league that is mid-mornings at City Limits
East on E.Saginaw, East Lansing. Any level

of bowling is welcome



We bowl from September to March and
invite anyone who likes to join. 



League fee is $14 a week. Need to be a
team of three. Substitute  bowlers also

welcome.  



Please reach out by text to Amanda Wood
at 643-3170 or call City Limits to let them

know.  
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September 9
Jack Behrman

Robert Goodman
Milton Greenberg
Hannah Harvith 
Florence Kessler

Lillian Levy  
Ona Margules
Anna Marks
David Rabin

Hannah Rabin 
Jehoash Rabin
Sarah Rabin  
Anne Selman
David Simon

Robert O' Brien
Herman Tannenbaum

Mark Walker 
Jeffrey Zachar 






Yahrtzeits
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September 2
Milton Baron

Hugh Fox
Lynn Geman

Robert D. Kruger
Fred Nolish  
Lynn Rycus

Simeon Spalter
Sidney Taren
Morris Teles




September 16 
Lillian Frank Bellows

Katherine Blau
Donald Hack

Steve Jackson 
Carrol Kahn

Samuel Kaplowitz
Seymour Lurie
Victor Morin

Leonard Rothstein



September 23
Felix Abeles
Jack Burke

Phyllis Cohen
Julius Friedlis

Sylvia Friedland
Harriet Ginsburg 
Jeffrey Ginsburg

Deborah Halverson
Chana Kamins

Ida Kamins
Ed Kessler

Florence Lachman
Ina Schnitzer 

Milton J. Sondell 
Joseph Rubin

Robert Warnke
Leonard Wolf






September 30 
Albert Bassing 
Rose Bassing 

Marston Busch
Lori Cohen 

Benjamin Glicksman 
Donald Hillel Hull 

Jordan Isaacs  
Bella Kominars
Irving L. Marks 

Sylvia Martin
E. Dean Meuterspaugh 

Dorothy Nolish
Jack Jacob Shulman 

Dr. Allen E. Silver 
Morris Shriman
Miriam Rycus

Peggy Warshaw
Eva Weiner

 





MEMORIAL BOARD PLAQUES
  

Memorialize your loved one and honor their
name with a plaque in the Shaarey Zedek

sanctuary.  Please contact Patty Warshaw in
the Shaarey Zedek office.  The price is $550.

Proceeds are used for the General Fund. 



Worship Schedule

Congregation Shaarey Zedek
1924 Coolidge Road

East Lansing, MI 48823



Friday, September 2  
Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 p.m.  

Friday, September 9  
SHAAREY ZEDEK LIVE 7:00 p.m.
Oneg in the Davis Family Social Hall to follow  

Friday, September 16 
Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 p.m.  

Saturday, September 17  
Third Shabbat Program  
Torah Study 9:00 a.m.  
Conservative Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 a.m.  
Tot Program 10:30 a.m.  
Tot Shabbat Service 11:15 a.m.  
Selichot Service and Program at Kehillat Israel 7:00 p.m.  

Friday, September 23  
Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 p.m.  
Oneg in the Davis Family Social Hall to follow 

Sunday, September 25  
Erev Rosh Hashanah  
Evening Service 7:30 p.m. 
Oneg in the Davis Family Social Hall to follow 

Monday, September 26  
Rosh Hashanah (please see complete schedule on page 6) 
  
Tuesday, September 27  
Conservative Rosh Hashanah Morning Service 9:00 a.m.  

Friday, September 30  
Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 p.m.  


